December 30, 1968

Present: F. Elliott Burch

J. Wilmer Bowles George R. Aud

#### Gen. Hogaboom's Resignation

It was requested that a letter accepting the resignation of Gen. Hogaboom be sent to him and a copy forwarded to Gen. Van Brunt.

#### Mrs. Emory Barber-Reappointment Request

A letter was reviewed from Admiral Thurston B. Clarke, President of the Library Board of Trustees, requesting the County Commissioners to support the reappointment of Mrs. Emory Barber to the Library Board for another seven year term. The Commissioners requested a letter of recommendation be sent to Governor Agnew with a copy to the Library Board of Trustees.

### Resignation-Civil Defense Employees

A letter was received from Mr. Otis Wood regarding the resignation of Mrs. Frances Bussler as of January 1, 1969. Mr. Thomas Greig requested his resignation be accepted as of December 30, 1968.

## Human Relations Commission-Traveling Expense

Mr. Richard Portee, Chairman of the Human Relations Commission, requested reimbursement for his traveling expense in the amount of \$9.90 for attending a State meeting in Baltimore.

# Lexington Park Library Planting

The Commissioners approved payment to Meridith Capper in the amount of \$3,465 for the Lexington Park Library planting as per estimate.

#### EOC Building Repair

It was requested that Mr. David Williams, County Attorney, contact Mr. Passarelli by letter regarding the leaks in the Emergency Control Center.

## Extra Help-Sheriff's Department

Discussion was had regarding part-time employment with the Sheriff's Department.

The meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Approved,

Firely